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The end of the year is approaching  quickly and what a year it has been. Enjoy 

the latest from òthe Botanic Gardens õ. 

 

Did you see it? 
'Botanica 2015'é by the Mackay Botanical Art Interest Group 
 

Mackay Regional Botanic Gardens Lagoons Gallery 
Wednesday September 2nd ï October 25th 2015 
  
The óBotanica 2015ô Exhibitionôs features Orchids both 
native and exotic. The artists use a range of techniques to 
portray their chosen subject. The exhibition will complement 
the 20th Australian Orchid Council Conference and Show 
being held in Mackay in September. 

 
Featured image is Dendrobium cv. by Julie Inkson. 
 
Botanical art combines detail, accuracy and artistry, with many 
hours needed for each watercolour painting, acrylic painting or 
graphite drawing.  A glimpse into the inner workings of the botanical 
artists is provided by displays of their sketchbooks, photos, odd 
pods and all things flora, showing how the artists take a live 
specimen and create a ñlivingò piece of botanical art. 
 
Did you see the Flying Duck, an Australian native orchid, very aptly 
described?  Caleana major by Maya Harrison 
 

"Orchids in Paradise" 
 

"Orchids in Paradise" was a combined 20th Australian Orchid Council 
and 50th Tropical Queensland Orchid Council Conference and Show 
held at the Mackay Entertainment and Convention Centre (MECC) on 
Friday the 18th September to Tuesday 22rd September 2015.   
It provided an opportunity for orchid and plants lovers from all parts of 
Australia to meet and enjoy spectacular orchid and foliage displays and 
learn from world-leaders in orchid breeding and culture. 
 
The "Orchids in Paradise" pre-conference tour included visits to the 
Orchid House, Guided walks in the Botanic Gardens, and lunch in the 
Lagoons Gallery and Cafe where the Botanic Art Interest Groupôs (BAIG) 
orchid artworks were on show. The BAIG ladies also had cards made of 
their artworks and sold many to the visitors, especially the native 
orchids. Packs of these cards were used as presentation gifts for the 
Conference speakers. 
The Pre-conference tour group were delighted to see the orchids in our 
Tropical Shade Garden. Swamp Orchids, Golden Orchids, Queensland 

Black orchid and the Vanilla orchid were all blooming beautifully just in time for their visit. Now the 
Christmas orchids are beginning to bloom too. 



Plant Profile:     
 

Calanthe australasica, the Christmas Orchid 

  

The Christmas Orchid is an evergreen terrestrial orchid. It has 
soft, obovate leaves which grow to 90cm with showy white 
flowers borne on erect spike to 150cm in summer. 

Distribution: QLD, NSW, South-east Asia. Propagation is by 
seed or by division.  
Cultivation: Readily grown in heavily shaded, moist but not 
badly drained position in sheltered, warm garden and is an 
excellent pot plant. It is commonly seen locally at Eungella. 

 

Do you see the little figure in 
each individual flower? 

Look carefullyé there are 
two arms and legs, a little 
head with a yellow necklace 
or scarf and a really big 
sunhat? 
 
 
 

Come and see them flowering now in the Tropical Shade Garden. 
 

Calling all artists who would like to exhibit their works during 2016:  
Lagoons Gallery Exhibition dates are available now! 
 

 
The Mackay Regional Botanic Gardens is committed to 
providing opportunities to local artists through the Lagoons 
Gallery and also where possible, utilizing outdoor spaces of 
the Botanic Gardens site. Based on availability most 
exhibitions, installations and displays will feature for a minimum 
of 4 weeks. 

To take part in the selection, please submit your completed 
proposal, with an attached CV/outline and photo documentation 
of your work to the Mackay Regional Botanic Gardens - 
Attention to: Visitor Services Officer, Maya Harrison, P.O. Box 
41 Mackay 4740 or simply call in to Botanic Gardens 
Administration at 9 Lagoon Street West Mackay. 

Lagoons Gallery Exhibition proposals can be found on the 
Mackay Regional Botanic Gardens website under the Whatôs 
On / Exhibitions tab. Scroll to the bottom of the Exhibitions 
page and click on the link for a PDF of the Exhibition proposal.  

Below is the website link. 

http://www.mackayregionalbotanicgardens.com.au/events/exhibitions 

Contact Botanic Gardens 49527300 or email botanic@mackay.qld.gov.au for more information. 

 

http://www.mackayregionalbotanicgardens.com.au/events/exhibitions
mailto:botanic@mackay.qld.gov.au


Community Interactionsé Guided walks:  
During September, the regular free Friday Guided walks have fewer numbers, now the weather is 
getting much hotter.  Two people attended the Special walk to discover the Coal Gardens and we 
finished in the Shade Garden to escape the hot sun. 
3 people attended a walk led by Helen Paulsen at the same time Maya led 45 participants in the 
Preconference Tour for the ñOrchids In Paradise Conference on Sept 18th. 
 

 
Almost 40 people participated in the Beautiful Walks of 
Mackay through the Regional Forest section of the Botanic 
Gardens. The walk was arranged by Mackay Conservation 
Group (Peter McCallum) and led by Maya on Sunday 27th 
Sept.  
 
 
 

 
Daryl Barnes also attended on behalf of Birdlife Mackay. 
A Nankeen Night Heron was spotted on the Railway bridge 
rocks and also a sleeping brown carpet python. 
 
There was a lovely write up in the local paper about it titled 
óWalk through the wildô 
 

 

 
 

 
 
Jacki Wirth enjoyed the walk with her 
granddaughter Anika. Denis Fitzsimmons is in 
the background. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Visitors Services Officer Talks with 
Community. 

 

Not just the walks but talks as well.  
Maya presented a talk on ñButterflies and Mothsò to 32 
participants from Parkinsonôs support group. The group 
learnt about the plants the butterflies and moths use during 
their life cycles as well as seeing caterpillars, cocoons and a 
zodiac moth fly into the room.  
(Maya planned that for the moth to fly iné Ha ha) 
 

CRAZY BIRD STORIES BOOK LAUNCH 

Around 50 people supported Daryl 
Barnes for an official Book Launch 
of his first book called ñCrazy Bird 
Storiesò. There was also the 
opportunity to do a little bird 
spotting from the deck with 
binoculars and scopes. Children 
were kept busy making crazy bird 
masks.  

This all took place on the 
Lagoonôs Caf® deck on Friday 
25th September from 4.00pm 
when many birds were coming 
into roost on the trees surrounding 
the Lagoon. Pelicans were in 
large numbers too. 

Congratulations Daryl and thanks also to the Lagoons Café staff for assistance and nibbles. Crazy 
Bird Stories (complete with bird facts) is available in The Gardenôs Shop for $20 a copy. Great 
Christmas gift! 

Education sessions in the Botanic Gardens. 
 
Schools: 165 children attended 2 Plant-ed sessions 

Mackay West State School Year 2. September 11th.  

118 children came in two separate groups from 9.30 ï 

2.30.  

There were three rotations for each group, so 6 small 

sessions in total however, the last rotation was 

abandoned so the group could walk back to their school 

without getting too wet. The group were studying plant 

and creature life cycles. There were many examples to 

view in our Gardens and in the display in the meeting room. The group took over all the space on the 

Outlook deck and outside the meeting room for lunch. 

 



Whitsunday Anglican School Year 1. September 16th. 

 

47 children came to learn about Living Things / Life cycles during 

their education session involving meeting room set up with creatures, 

posters, books and games. The walk with Maya helped the children 

discover many creatures that would otherwise go unnoticed. 

 

�Å Harlequin Bugs with 

pink eggs,  

Sunbirdôs nest, 

Assassin Bug,�Æ  

Case Moth 

Caterpillars, Bungee 

Jumping Caterpillars 

and their cocoons, Eastern Water Skinks, and lots of Green Ant 

nests exposed because of the Spring drop of leaves. 

  

Yes, in the tropics our seasons are 

a bit different. Leaves fall off the 

trees in Spring and have new 

growth again in a few weeks.) 

Then there were the seeds of the 

Everlasting Daises that we 

dispersed by blowing their tiny 

parachutes.  

óPlant a seed and grow a Mindô 

2 privately arranged Small Explorers Groups ñplanted a seed and grew a mindò.  

Totalling 31 children, there are now many recycled pots with pumpkins 

and marigolds out in the community. Why Pumpkins and Marigolds? 

There were the seeds in the story which was read to the children 

amongst other activities that kept them interested.  

We looked inside familiar fruit 

and vegetables to find the 

seeds and for some children 

they discovered some new 

tastes.  

We sorted seeds and found out which ones floated. 


